USATF – ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION


MAR. 20, 2001








Present:	George Regan, Phil Carducci, Jim Boles, Roberto Vives, Jim Egan, Dan Bigelow, Bob Salisbury, Jim Gilmer and Dave Herrington.





Minutes accepted from Jan. 16, 2001 meeting.








Officers’ Reports:








President – George Regan





Web site is up – need the board to check it out and make suggestions for items to put on it.


The site needs a Youth Page to post info and club news, and maybe a chat room.


A meeting was held with some of the open athletes from the Association about forming more open club competition – prize money events.


The National Convention will be held in Mobile, Alabama in 2001.





Executive VP  – Ray Newkirk





No Report





Vice-President – Roberto Vives





SUNY will host the 7th annual Albany Spring Classic/Adirondack USATF Invitational on May 11th.


Women’s steeplechase will again be a featured event. Some 20-25 teams have been invited, with teams coming from Puerto Rico and Barbados.


Discussion about the New SUNY indoor track building – it is development and has been approved by the university president. Slated for completion 2004.


Discussion about USATF members having access to the facility.





Secretary  – Phil Carducci





No Ohio Association newsletter this month. �symbol 76 \f "Wingdings" \s 12�L� 


	National office sent a letter to all Associations about the use of the National Team logo. Sanctioned 	events should only use the official USATF logo, NOT the National Team logo. If anyone doesn’t 	know the difference, send me an email and I’ll send out copies of the two logos.





Treasurer  - Al Maikels





No Report





Membership – Kevin Scheuer





Kevin is keeping up with the sanctioned events.


Club memberships are at 17 so far this year.











Sports Committees:





Men’s, Women’s, Master’s


Track & Field  


	


Association Championships will be held at Schuylerville High on June 10th.


The national Club Championships will be held in Indianapolis, July 19-21 at the Indiana University soccer stadium.





LDR 





Negotiations are being held with a firm to sponsor the Corning Cup championships next Fall.


There is a possibility of the event being held in conjunction with the Troy Turkey Trot.





Race Walking  - Jim Gilmer (substituting for Elaine)





Allan James will be holding 2-3 clinics this Spring. No dates have been set.


The Capital District Racewalkers will be changing their name and incorporating.





Youth – Jim Egan





June 3rd will be a track & field preliminary meet at Schuylerville High starting at 1 PM.


June 10th will be the Junior Olympics Association meet at Schuylerville, in conjunction with the open champs.


Regional meet is to be held in Maine, June 23-25.


National meet is in Sacramento, California. Jim has concerns about this site because of past problems there.


June 16th will be the 3rd annual Averill Park Roadrunners Track & Field Invitational at the high school.


Nov. 11th is the Association Junior Olympic XC Championship meet at Saratoga.


The 5th annual Kingston Kid’s Classic will be held Saturday, April 21st at Dietz Stadium in Kingston.


Discussion was held about having a Kid’s Club competition, between all the Association clubs, in the mile. 











Administrative/Special Committees








Officials 





	No Report





Road Race Technical – George Regan





Jim Gilmer reports that there will be a clinic to get more people certified in course measuring. This will be held May 12-13th. An ad will be in the April Pace Setter.








Calendar – George Regan





The book will out by the end of March. Some 623 event entries have been included in this years’ calendar.





Public Relations/Media 





No Report





Unfinished Business





No Report





New Business





The Hudson-Mohawk Road Runners Club may add a half-marathon to their Fall Marathon. The event will start at Colonie Town Park and finish at the marathon finish line in Albany.








Next meeting – SPECIAL DATE – Monday, May 21, 2001








Meeting Adjourned... 


